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Deadline for items for inclusion in the FEBRUARY issue: 

Monday 15th January  
Contact Editor, Jane Evans on 01789 740446  or janealisonevans@gmail.com  

Newsletter Produced by: Ettington Parochial Church Council  

Newsletter Printed by: Parish Magazine Printing, 01288 341617  

 

Visit ettington.org to view current and back issues of the newsletter. óLikeô our 
Facebook page Ettington & Fulready Village Newsletter to keep informed 
between issues and sign up to receive each issue at 
ettingtonnewsletter@gmail.com. Items for inclusion in the newsletter should 
be sent to the editor, Jane Evans, on janealisonevans@gmail.com. 

ETTINGTON VILLAGE NEWS

with Fulready  

For Ettington Co mmunity Centre Bookings & Enquiries, contact Gema Batchelor 

on 07975 682775.   Email: bookings@ettingtoncommunitycentre.co.uk  

www.ettingtoncommunitycentre.co.uk  

 

The next two Parish Council meetings 

will be held on Wednesdays 13th 

December & 10th January  at 7.30pm  

in the Community Centre Lounge  

 

BARN STORED LOGS  

FOR SALE 

Contact Clive on  

07973 850502  

Christmas/New Year 

Services in Ettington  
 

Sat urday 2nd December  5pm 

Carol Service  
 

Sunday 10th Dec ember  4pm 

Christingle Service  
 

Christmas Eve  5pm 

Crib Service  
 

Christmas Day 10am 

CW Communion 
 

Sunday 31st Dec ember  10am 

Benefice CW Communion 

in Ettington Church  

IMPORTANT NOTICE 
 

Police are supporting our 

Local villages to reduce the number of 

vehicles 
Excessively speeding through our 
neighbourhood 
And we are desperate for your help 

Surely you can spare 30 minutes every few 

weeks? 
End this very real danger to our children, our 

families, our neighbours and our pets 
 

Join the Ettington Speedwatch Team 
Contact Geoff on 01789 740361 
or at geoffwells4@hotmail.co.uk 

THANK YOU 
 



 

Letter from the Reverend Sharon Goble...... 
 
On the door of my kitchen is a large homemade collage, which is refreshed every year 
on New Yearôs Day.  As a family, the Gobles sit round the table and begin by cutting 
out a selection of our favourite pictures from the previous yearôs calendars and glue it 
into a colourful and eclectic border, from minions to mammals, from garden scenes to 
glamourous celebrities. Then, around the central large numbers indicating the coming 
year, we scribble our hopes, plans, resolutions and dream schemes! 
 

In 2017, one of my plans committed to this graffiti board was to read through the whole 
of the Bible again in one year.  The particular scheme I chose does not just take you 
from page 1 of the Old Testament but invites reading in a timeline relating to when 
some scholars think these ancient texts were written.  This meant the book of Job in 
January ï which is only to be recommended to the deeply prayerful!  (I donôt think Iôll 
be doing it again!) The book of Job explores in depth the meaning of suffering; with 
much of its text devoted to the most unhelpful advice of ñJobôs comfortersò who claim 
that the dreadful tragic experiences of Job must be because he has offended God.  It 
is a troubling text and does not really answer the question about why bad things 
happen to good people ï or to anyone for that matter.  Nevertheless, I have again 
concluded that I am glad we have it in our Bible, because it is real.  Not that the story 
of Job is historically attested but because it explores real issues relating to the human 
condition and the relationship of suffering to God.  I relate so much better to a faith 
that does not offer neatly packaged answers but asks the right questions. 
 

It took me until October to reach the end of the Old Testament, by which time I was, 
like the prophets and people of Israel of its pages, desperate for the hope we have in 
the coming of Jesus!  I was longing for God to speak and to act more clearly, more 
personally, more accessibly, to offer some kind of answer to the struggles, conflicts 
and mess that is so often lifeôs experience and which fills so many Old Testament 
stories of the Bible.  I am entering this season of Advent with a whole new perspective 
with its themes of preparation for the coming of Jesus, as we celebrate his first coming 
at Christmas, his daily coming to us whatever we are facing, and our future hope of 
his coming in glory.  In the coming of Jesus our questions about the human condition, 
about lifeôs meaning and purpose, of suffering and death are powerfully addressed in 
the story of his life, death, resurrection and the promise of his living, abiding presence. 
 

Returning to the collage on the kitchen door, for 2017 I also signed up to climbing 
Foxcote Hill at least once a week!  I was inspired last Boxing Day, when overfull from 
Christmas indulgence, I felt so much better from a little exertion in the fresh air and by 
the perspective gained in looking at the view of our breathtakingly beautiful local area! 
I havenôt managed the weekly climb but definitely made it more frequently.  Up the hill, 
I have taken my wondering; the decisions to be made; the stresses that have kept me 
awake; my family; my need to just beé having the same morning read the next 
passage from the Bible, where I brought the same wondering, decisions, stresses, 
loves, and need to beé   Exercising physically and spiritually has helped me gain a 
perspective that I will take to the table as 2017 draws to its close and 2018 dawns with 
its opportunities. 

God Bless, Sharon. 



PARISH COUNCIL NEWS  
 

The Ordinary Meeting of the Parish Council held on 8 th  November was attended by 5 

Councillors, the Clerk, the Secretary of the Community Centre Management 

Committee and 5 members of the public. For the Community Centre it was reported 

that discussions with Beau Homes regarding car park use by personnel is ong oing and 

that the installation of the data projection equipment is now complete.  It was agreed 

that representatives of the Parish Council and Community Centre Management 

Committee would meet to discuss the arrangements/charges for use of the centre 

by the  Parish Council and its various sub -groups. 
 

The District and County ward councillors were unable to be present and so there 

were no updates from those bodies. The public forum yielded an update on the Rogers 

Lane overgrowing hedgerows (significant trimmin g had taken place but there was still 

concern about some bramble encroachment which should be addressed by the County 

Council); further discussion on the alleged inconsistencies between photographs and 

viewpoints shown in the draft Neighbourhood Plan; and details of the land acquisition 

off Rogers lane by Beau Homes for their development.  
 

Planning matters included notifications that permissions had been granted for 

alterations to two properties on the Banbury Road and the Parish Council resolved 

that it wo uld raise no objection to proposed changes in the fenestration of Ryepiece 

Barn. Discussion on a proposal by the landowners to slightly relocate the football 

pitch was deferred until receipt of a formalised written request from them. It was 

noted that foll owing a letter from the Clerk prompted by a parishionerõs complaint, 

the farmers had confirmed they had removed any debris left by manure transfers 

along Kents Lane. 
 

It was reported that a date had been established for the proposed event to mark 

the cente nary of the end of the Great War next year and Councillors resolved via 

Facebook and the various societies to canvass village opinion on the idea of òtwinningó 

with a foreign village. Two councillors volunteered to survey all the playing field 

boundaries and report to the December meeting on any remedial work that is the 

responsibility of the P arish Council. The annual ROSPA safety inspection report on 

the playground areas and equipment was received and it was resolved that the matter 

of the òwetpouró surfaces would be further discussed at the February meeting 

following research.  
 

Applications for funding of the Youth Skate Park project have been submitted to the 

Lottery Fund (£10K) and the Waitrose scheme and it was resolved that £20K of the 

Parish Councilõs earmarked reserves would be assigned. The sum of £600 was granted 

to the Parochial Church Council , specifically for its continued production of the 

Village Newsletter publication.  
 

Next two m eeting s:  

Wednesdays  13 December/10 January , 7. 30pm, Community Centr e Lounge 



CHURCH NEWS  

                                      

 

 

 

 

Ettington PCC : òWe Exist to Make Christ Knownó 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Stourdene Weekly Grapevine & Prayer Guide : The Grapevine details services and 

events taking place in the Benefice each week, plus a prayer guide and comment from  

clergy on events in the media.  You can sign up to receive it at 

ôhttp://www.stourdene.org/newsletters.phpõ. Items for inclusion in the Grapevine can 

be emailed to John Horton on john.horton@stourdene.org or Colette Inman on 

admin@stourdene.org by the Thursday for inclusion that week.  
 

GIFT (God is for Today) : The Benefice Youth Group will take a break over 

Christmas and resume again on Thursday 18th January.  Contact Jo Wade on 01789 

740890 or Steve Evans on 01789 740446  if you would like more information on GIFT . 

 

ETTINGTON CHURCH CHRISTMAS TREE FESTIVAL  

Saturday 2nd & Sunday 3rd December 10am ð 4pm 

Come along and view the trees provided by members of the community and beyond.  

This yearõs theme is CHRISTMAS CAROLS.  Set up will take place on Friday 1st so 

contact Jane Evans if you want to exhibit a tree (only £10 per entry).  Monday 4th 

will be reserved for taking everything down again.  Refreshments will be served  

during opening hours including soup and crusty bread during lunchtime.  

We will be raffling off a luxury Christmas hamper during November/December  

and the winner will be drawn on Sunday 3rd at 3pm.  Tickets are available from 

Andrew Harvey (740840), Jane Evans (740446) and from church.  

The Carol Service will take place amongst the trees at 5pm on Saturday 2nd.  
 

For enquiries regarding weddings, funerals and baptisms please contact either  

the Rector,  Revd Sharon Goble on telephone 01608  682282 or email 

sharon.goble@btinternet.com  or the Associate Minister, Revd John Horton on 

telephone 01789 459241 or email  john.horton@stourdene.org.  

It would be appreciated if yo u could try to avoid contacting  

John on Fridays and Sharon on Saturdays.  

If you know anyone who is housebound, permanently or temporarily because of illness,  

and would like Holy Communion taking to them, please let Sharon or John know. 

For enquiries relating to Ettington  Church, contact the Churchwarden ,  

Mr An drew Harvey, on t elephone 01789 740840 .  



Christ mas Services for Families :  
 

Sunday 10th December 4pm Christingle  
 

Christmas Eve 5pm Crib Service  
 

 

STOURDENE BENEFICE SERVICES FOR DECEMBER 
 

 Alderminster  Butlers Marston  Ettington  Halford  Newbold/Stour  The Pillertons  

Sat 2  Dec   5pm 

Carol Service  

   

Sun 3 Dec 

Advent Sun. 

10am 

Morning Worship  

11.15am 

Christingle  

8am 

BCP Comm. 

10am 

CW Comm. 

10am 

Morning Worship  

8.30am 

BCP Comm. 

Wed 6 Dec     10am 

CW Comm. 

 

Sun 10 Dec 

Advent 2  

10.30am 

CW Comm. 

9am 

BCP Comm. 

4pm 

Christingle  

10am 

Christingle  

4pm 

Christingle  

10.15am 

Morning Worship  

Fri 15 Dec   6pm 

Carol Service  

    

Sun 17 Dec 

Advent 3  

9am 

BCP Comm. 

7pm 

Evensong 

10am 

CW Comm. 

6pm 

Carol Service  

6pm 

Carol Service  

4pm 

Carol Service  

Wed 20 Dec  7pm 

Carol Service  

     

Sun 24 Dec 

Advent 4/  

Christ .Eve 

3.30pm 

Crib/Christingle  
 

11.30pm 

Midnight Comm. 

3.30pm 

Crib Service  

5pm 

Crib Service  

8.30am 

CW Comm. 

4pm 

Crib Service  

5pm 

Crib/Christingle  

Mon 24 Dec  

Christ.Day  

 9am 

BCP Comm. 

10am 

CW Comm. 

10am 

CW Comm. 

10am 

CW Comm. 

9am 

CW Comm. 

Sun 31 Dec 

Christmas 1 

 

10am ð Benefice Communion in Ettington Church  

 

DETAILS OF JANUARY SERVICES IN THE BENEFICE ARE NOT 

AVAILABLE AT TIME OF GOING TO PRESS  
Please visit stourdene.org/downloads  for the January rota  

 

Church Cleaning & Flower Rotas for December/January  

Cleaning:    w/ c 4/12, 1/1  & 29/1 ð Lynda Coleman      w/c 11/12 & 8/1 - Tracy & Philippa  

             w/c 18/12 & 15/1  ð Pat Beatty        w/c 25/12 & 22/1 ð Jane Evans 

Flowers:    No flowers during Advent  

      Christmas arrangements provided by members of the flower ladiesõ group 

      Sunday 7th January (refresh 14th January) ð Alison Joyner  
 

Christmas Flowers  
If you would like to make a donation towards the Christmas flower arrangements, 

please contact  Andre w Harvey (740840), Jane Evans (740446) or Lynda Coleman 

(740755).  
 

 



VILLAGE  ORGANISATIONS  
 

The mobile library will be at the Chequers on Wednesdays 13th December,  10th and 

31st January between 9.30 am and 9.50am and at the Church on Fridays 1st and 22nd 

December, 19th January between 3 .20pm and 3.40pm. The County Library also offers 

a home delivery service to those who are unable to use a branch or mobile library. 

The service is primarily for the elderly or infir m and uses volunteers to deliver the 

books each month. The contact phone number for any queries is 01926 851031.   There 

is also a video about the service on the following website:  

www.warwickshire.gov.uk/homelibraryservice  
 

Quaker Meeting House:  

The Friends meet at 11am on Sundays at the Meeting House in Halford Road.  
 

Poppy Appeal 2017  

Kevin Latham would like to thank everyone on behalf of the Royal British Legion for 

their continued support of the Poppy  Appeal.  This year, the village donated £2,121.11, 

which includes the collection taken at the Remembrance Service.  Thank you to all 

the collectors, without whose help this wouldnõt be possible.  If anyone is collecting 

the pins, Kevin still has a few ôPassiondaleõ ones left if youõd like to buy one. 

 

STRATFORD on AVON LICENSING AUTHORITY 
LICENCING ACT 2003 

Public Notice 
A Nardone are applying for the new grant of a Premises Licence for Ettington Village Store 
Limited, 6 Banbury Road, Ettington. 
 

If granted the application will allow the following licensable activities to take place: sale of 
alcohol for consumption off the premises. 
 

Any person wishing to make representations in relation to this application may do so in 
writing to: 
 

Licensing Authority Stratford on Avon DC, 
   Elizabeth House, 
   Church Street, 
   Stratford on Avon, 
   CV37 6HX 
 

Tel: 01789 260832    Fax: 01789 260809    Email: Licensing@Stratford-dc.gov.uk 
 

Representations may be made for 28 consecutive days from the date of this notice. 
 

A copy of the application for the grant of the above licence is kept by Licensing Authority at 
the above address. The application can be viewed Monday to Thursday 9am to 5pm and 
9am to 4.30pm on a Friday, except bank holidays. 

http://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/homelibraryservice
mailto:Licensing@Stratford-dc.gov.uk


Monday Club  

A record turnout of members welcomed our e xcellent November speaker.  L ast month 

a small group of members went to see Pam Ayres in Stratford and later on  some 

members enjoyed cream scones at Ivyõs Vintage Tearoom to celebrate the Queenõs 

platinum wedding anniversary.  
 

Members are reminded that the club is once again supporting the Ettington Church 

Christmas Tree Festival and they can visit the church to see our entry on December 

2nd or 3rd.  
 

Our fi nal meeting of 2017 will be on Monday December 4th at 7.30 pm in the small 

hall at the community centre and should be an appropriately festive occasion.  The 

talk is ôAn Antique Eveningõ with Mark Ashley  from Bigwood auctioneers.  When he 

last came to the club he was hoping to start on the BBCõs Bargain Hunt programme 

and offered to come back and tell us about it.  This will be in addition to inviting 

members and visitors to each bring on e item of interest for him to talk about.  Mark 

is a very relaxed and entertaining speaker and we are looking forward to another 

enjoyable evening.  There will be lots of raffle prizes and the refreshments will 

include mince pies and wine or a soft drink.   Visitors are very welcome to join us at 

a cost of £4.00.  
 

We begin our 2018 programme with lunch on January 23rd  at the Stratford College 

and members are reminded that their payment of £7 or £10 for non members, is due 

at the December meeting.  The next get together, on February 5th , is a membersõ 

evening to pay subs of £15, review 2017 and have fu n - - and more wine!  For further 

details about anything please contact Pat (740664),  Jackie (740192) or Pat 

(740442) . 
 

Ettington Gardening Club  

On a dark, mis ty and cold November evening, between the spooks of Halloween and 

the sparkle of Bonfire Night, members were drawn across the Atlantic for a look at 

the origins of gardening in the USA and a view of some contemporary gardens by 

designers  Martha Schwartz an d Isabelle Greene . A flying visit to the glitz of 

Hollywood rounded off the evening. This was an excellent evening with renowned 

speaker and lecturer Andrew Mikolajski . The theme for the evening was Gardens of 

the USA . 
 

The early European settlers of the 16th and 17th centuries brought with them 

European landscape styles. Even by the time of independence in the late 18th century 

the estate of George Washington in Mount Vernon, overlooking the Potomac, had the 

look and characteristics of a Capability Brown design. Meanwhile, on the west coast 

Franciscan monks moving northwards from Spanish Central America were developing 

estates and gardens much more suited to the hot and arid conditions.  As Andrew 

reminded us, North America is a vast place with such varied  climate and geographical 

conditions that estates, gardens and landscapes have to adapt accordingly.  
 



The 19th century saw the rise of the super-rich  industrialists who used their 

enormous wealth to philanthropically sponsor art, sculpture and architecture  and led 

to the creation of some remarkable gardens set in spectacular scenery. Among these 

is the hilltop paradise of Kykuit created by, and home to, four generations of the 

Rockefeller family. Landscape design for Kykuit was by Frederick Olmsted, one of 

the great figures of American landscape design who is also famous for the design of 

Central Park.  Kykuit is now an historic site and open to the public.  
 

Into the 20th century with a garden in El Paso designed by Martha Schwartz for the 

Davis family, desc ribed by the designer as ôRedefining Sense of Spaceõ.  This is a 

garden of brightly coloured adobe walled areas with mirrors and views to entice one 

around corners and rethink oneõs concept of a garden. Works well in the intense heat 

and dryness of El Paso . Not so good in UK conditions although Martha has done some 

UK designs. 
 

Isabelle Greene is a garden designer from California and we were treated to some 

spectacular pictures of one of her creations in Santa Barbara with a magnificent view 

over the Pacifi c Ocean.  As Andrew quipped, ôwho needs a garden with a view like 

that!õ 
 

Our final stop on this tour was in Hollywood to look at the Los Feliz garden of actor 

Tim Curry.  Amongst its European styles it contains a rose wall and huge Greek style 

amphitheatre; perhaps the scene of many parties and plays in years gone by.  
 

It was a fascinating talk and led to much discussion about the nature of a garden and 

what it means to us. Discussion and questions could have carried on all night but it 

was time for refreshments as Chairman Bryan led the vote of thanks of a happy 

audience. 
 

There are still some last minute seats available for the clubõs outing to Winchester 

Christmas market on Thursday 30th November.  We will leave Ettington community 

centre at 9am and arrive back around 7pm.  Comfortable travel in Martin's luxury 

coach at a cost of  £15pp.   All are very welcome to join us for this festive trip; mince 

pies and chocolates provided!  
 

The clubõs next evening meeting will be on Thursday 1st February when we welcome 

Mike Slater for his talk on Butterflies of Ettington and gardening for them .   All 

meetings are held in the small hall of the community centre and start at 7.30pm. New 

members are very welcome and t he annual subscription is a bargain at £12. If you 

want to try us first then come to the meeting of your choice for a visitorõs fee of 

Ã3.For more information on any of the clubõs events then please call Matthew on 

748041.  Follow us on Facebook. 
 

Donõt forget BINGO  in the Community Centre on  

Friday 7th December at 7.15pm  

It p romises to be a bumper one! !! 



Ettington Community First Responders (ECFR) ð 2017 Roundup  
The Scheme provides emergency medical response to 999 calls in the Stourdene area on 

a voluntary basis in conjunction with West Midlands Ambulance Service  (WMAS) . It 

receives no government funding and relies on fundraising / donations to provide the 

equipment carried by the C ommunity First Responders  (CFRs), which includes a 

defibrillator. None of our t eam, medical or support , receive any payment for their 

services.  If youõd like to know more, please visit our website and social media feeds. 

Operational /Scheme Car : Since our launch in 2009, weõve been called to 952 incidents.  

If other years are anything to go by we are now entering our busy period across the 

winter months, so it probably wonõt be far into 2018 when we reach the milestone of 1000 

incidents! WMAS upgraded its qualification requirements for CFRs, so this year our team 

have been tran sitioning onto the new training regime, involving further exams  and 

practical assessments.  This year we were able to replace our original car with a newer 

vehicle, as the original car was over 13 years old. The scheme car plays a fundamental 

role in our op eration and we know that simply seeing it provides reassurance that we 

exist; helping to save life in our communities.  

Goodbyes & Hellos: During 2017 there have been quite a few changes to the team. We 

have been sorry to say goodbye to CFRs Alice and Russ.  Alice joined as a CFR in 2014 and 

served the community for 3 years. Russ was one of the first 2 CFRs in the team when it 

was launched in June 2009 and has served continuously as a CFR since then.  He was one 

of a small group of people who, in July 2008, m et with W MAS  to explore what was 

involved in setting up a CFR Scheme in Ettington.  We were also sorry to lose Steve from 

the team, who stood down as secretary after supporting the team for 8 years. Steve was 

responsible for the major task of registering E CFRS as a Charity. None of the team had 

experience of doing this and therefore Steve had to do a lot of investigation.  

Subsequently, Steve has given assistance to a number of other CFR Schemes who have 

pursued a similar course. On a happier note we have b een pleased to welcome Dave, 

Mandy, and Tim as our newest CFRs. 

Fundraising: 2017 has been a quieter year for us in terms of fundraising events, mainly 

due to a sustained recruitment drive and existing CFRs transitioning onto the new 

training regime. Howev er, there have been many individual donations, as well as income 

from our charity boxes, so weõd like to thank everyone who has donated to us during the 

last 12 months. Weõve recently learned that Duncan Nealon has registered to run the 

Marathon Des Sables  through the Sahara in April 21018 to raise funds for us. You can 

read more about the event and donate via the link below. We wish Duncan every success 

and are very grateful to be his chosen charity.  

https://mydonate.bt.com/fundraisers/duncannealon . 

Communication/Support: We strive to keep regular communications with the 

communities that we serve. This includes the provision of updates at Parish Council 

meetings/ Parish events. If you are on Facebook/ Twitter, please like/follow us 

(ettingtonc f r ) so that we can keep you updated on developments within the Scheme , or 

visit our website  www.ettingtoncfr.org.uk , For more information about becoming a CFR  

or organising a fundraising event for us, please e -mail info@ettingtoncfr.org.uk . We 

would be particularly interested in hearing from anyone who would be interested in 

becoming our secretary, as well as anyo ne interested in becoming a CFR.  

https://mydonate.bt.com/fundraisers/duncannealon
http://www.ettingtoncfr.org.uk/
mailto:info@ettingtoncfr.org.uk


Thank You  
Through the newsletter, I would like to say a huge ôThank Youõ to Mr & Mrs Geoff Dunn 

of Nelson Close for clearing the footpath which leads from Nelson Close through to the 

School.  The hard work and care they have shown in making the footpath weed free and 

a pleasure to walk along  is appreciated .  Lindsey Nathan  

 

OTHER LOCAL NEWS  
 

Wellesbourne and Distri ct Lions Club News for December  

Hooray, itõs that time of year again when Wellesbourne  & District Lions tour the area 

with our Christmas floats.  Sleighs have been built and Santa is ready with his sack 

of goodies!!  Please look out for our sleigh and help us by giving generously.  Your kind 

donations will help us to support loc al organisations and charities.   Santa will be 

visiting Ettington on Thursday 14th December (E ttington Road North side, Kents 

Lane, Nelson Close, Churchill Close, Chestnut Close, Hillman Way, Clark Walk, 

Ferguson Close, Hockley Lane & Avon Close) and Frida y 15th December ( Ettington 

Road South side, Rogers Lane, Ivy Lane, Manor Lane, Manor Court, Cherry Close, 

Church Lane & Halford Road ).  On behalf of all the lions I would like to wish you all a 

merry Christmas and happy new year and to say thank you very m uch for your amazing 

generosity in 2017.           Lion Andy Stokes  
 

 



  



Shipston Safer Neighbourhood Team Community Surgeries :  The SNT covers 

Ettington and holds community surgeries in the Shipston area to which residents are 

invited to discuss any issues/concerns. The  December surgeries will be from 2.30pm -

3pm on Thursdays 7th and 21st in the Shipston Council Offices/Police Station, West 

Street , Shipston -on-Stour, CV36 4HD .  The January 2018 dates are not available at 

time of going to press but shou ld be Thursdays 4th and 18th (worth checking before 

you attend).  You are invited to go along to talk about any policing issues or concerns 

you may have. For more information call 01789 444670.  
 

Carers4Carers  will meet at Kineton Village Hall on Friday 8th  December  between 

10.30am-12 Noon.  Come help us celebrate our 5 th  birthday with some early Christmas 

cheer and a mince pie!   Please let us know in advance if you would like us to look after 

your loved one in our Companionship Group.  For more details, including help with 

transport, phone Gillian on 01926 640203  or 07947  893504.  The January meeting 

will be held on 26th, same time, same venue.  
 

British Motor Museum Part - time Casual Work : Are you 16 years or older and 

looking for part -time work?  The British Motor Museum are looking for part time 

Catering & Conference Assi stants.  Days, weekends and some evenings available.  

£6.74 per hour.  Visit www.britishmotormuseum.co.uk/jobs  for more information.  If 

interested please contact enquiries@britishmotormuseum.co.uk , giving your name, 

contact details, any experience and what days/times you are available.  
 

Kineton Surgery, Market Square, Kineton:  It may be turning cold outside but 

winter needn't be the unhealthiest time of year for you and your family. Here are five 

ways to make sure that, even when your body is telling you to hibernate, you can keep 

healthy and fit, no matter what the weather's l ike. Many people feel tired and sluggish 

during winter , t his is due to the lack of sunlight, which disrupt s our sleep and waking 

cycles, so try to  get outdoors in natural daylight as much as possible, get a good night's 

sleep, go to bed and wake up at the same time every day, destress with exercise or 

meditation  (stress has been shown to make you feel tired ). When it's cold and dark 

outside, it can be tempting to fill up on unhealthy comfort food , however it's important 

to ensure you still have a healthy diet and include five portions of fruit and veg a day.   If 

you find yourself craving a sugary treat, try a juicy clementine or satsuma 

instead.   Winter vegetables such as carrots, parsnips, swede and  turnips can be roasted, 

mashed or made into soup for a comforting winter meal for the whole family.  Explore 

varieties of fruit and veg that you may not normally eat.  You are more likely to get a 

cold in winter, so make sure your immune system is in tip -top condition.  Milk and dairy 

products such as cheese and yogurts are great sources of protein, vitamins A and B12  

and calcium, which helps keep our bones strong.  Choose semi-skimmed, 1% or skimmed 

milk rather than full - fat and low -fat plain yoghurts.  Don't use the cold winter months as 

an excuse to stay in and lounge around , instead get out with the whole family to try out 

a new activity  or take  a bracing winter walk through the village. Regular exercise helps 

control your weight, boost your immune system  and is a good way to break the tension 

that can build if the family is constantly cooped up inside the house.  Dr s Jenny and Raj.  

http://www.britishmotormuseum.co.uk/jobs
mailto:enquiries@britishmotormuseum.co.uk


Upton House ð Dreaming of a Perfect Christmas  
If youõre looking for something a little different this Christmas, historic Upton House 

has the answer with a festive calendar of events and the chance to see first -hand how 

the owners in the 1920s created a Christmas family home perfectly in keeping with the 

arrival of the jazz eraé  It õs 90 years since Lord and Lady Bearsted purchased Upton 

House near Banbury and set about turning it into a comfortable and desirable country 

home. The Bearst eds could see the house had great potential  but that it was mu ch in 

need of renovation. Today  at Upton House you can follow the renovations  they made and 

witness the before and after transformation as they set about creating a ômade to 

measureõ Christmas.  Visitors will be able to draw inspiration from the 1920s house and 

garden experts and see decorated rooms in the house bring to life hints  and tips from 

the pages of homes and interiors magazines of the period.  
 

From 25th  November  the house will showcase the transition of festive decoration 

schemes and customs from the Victorian age to the jazz era, including new colour 

schemes, gift suggest ions, wrapping styles, childrenõs games and costumes, the customary 

Christmas dance and festive food. Art Deco highlights in the house include the crystal 

and silver dining room and a department store feature, complete with a 1920s Christmas 

window display. Influenced by trends in America in the 1920s and 1930s, British 

department stores and large shops created lavish decorated interiors and window 

displays. Electric lights, brightly coloured arrangements of moving mechanical toys and 

unusual gifts were arr anged in seasonal scenes resembling theatrical sets. Normal 

admission prices apply.   Special evening tours will take place on selected dates in 

November and December, allowing you to experience a unique piece of Upton Christmas 

in a small, intimate group w ith your very own tour guide, finish up in the old servants 

kitchen now Irisõs tea room for some winter inspired refreshments. Ã15 per person, 

various dates available, check website for more details.  
 

Visitors will be able to take in the spectacle of Upton õs own Christmas window display and 

view a selection of gift recommendations for the inter -war Christmas  

shopper. Socks? An elegant cushion?  Or perhaps a fitted clock for Sirõs motor car? 

Discover what advice fashion and style experts offered the anxious shopper faced with 

the problem about what to buy family and friends for Christmas.   Children will be able to 

visit Father Christmas as part of the family festive trail running from 25th  November  

through to 18th  December  every Saturday and Sunday, £4 per ch ild, booking not 

required. For all the girls and boys whoõve been good this year there will be a present! 

The festive calendar of events extends to all of the family including a Christmas fayre 

on 2nd and 3rd  December , where you will find gifts, food and c rafts that make ideal 

presents to help get your preparations underway. Mulled wine and mince pies will be 

available to keep you warm and happy. Normal admission prices apply . 
 

If you feel like making an art deco inspired Christmas decoration yourself, join  one of 

our Christmas themed crafting workshops where talented crafters teach you how to 

bead a beautiful intricate Christmas bauble in an art deco 1920s style, or perhaps you 

would like to make your own Christmas wreath or table decorations? All material,  

refreshments and tuition is provided. Various dates available, check website for more 

details.  



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Ettington Village Store  
29 Banbury Road, Ettington, CV37 7SN  

Tel: 01789 740657  
 

Providing Ettington & surrounding communities  

with their daily shopping requirements.  
 

We are more than your normal  Village Post Office and Convenience Store.  
 

Our committed and caring staff will be able to help you with:  

¶ Postal services  

¶ Banking services 

¶ Mobile phone top -up 

¶ Electricity key top -up 

¶ Dry cleaning  

¶ Newspaper delive ries  

¶ Notice board for adverts & community notices  

¶ A well -stocked convenience store  

¶ Bakery ð freshly baked each morning  

¶ Fresh fruit & vegetables  

¶ Logs, kindling, coal and lumpwood  

¶ Home deliveries to the elderly & infirm residents of the village.  

¶ Stationer y and copying services.  
 

We are open for your convenience:  

Monday ð Saturday 7am to 8pm         Sunday & Bank Holidays 8am to 6pm  
 

Support your local store  so we can support our community.  



  



 

 

Please note no responsibility can be 
taken by the editor or Ettington 
Parochial Church Council or any 
individual connected to it if advertisers 
in this newsletter do not meet customer 
expectations. 

ABC Badminton Club  
We are a small mixed badminton club who meet at 

Stratford Leisure Centre each Thursday from 10 -

12.  If you would like to join us then call Lindsey 

on 01789 740042.  Everyone welcome!  Cost varies 

with number of players.  

 



 
All aspects of plastering. 

Full renovations and refurbishments. 
Clean, reliable and local service based in Ettington. 

 

Tel: 01789 748188 or 07957 645911 
enquiries@acornplasteringservices.co.uk 

 

Plastering ǒ Skimming ǒ Coving ǒ Tiling ǒ Painting 
ǒ Renovation ǒ Refurbishment 

  

 
 
 

patios & decking  *  turfing  *  garden clearance  

tree work  *  seasoned firewood  

driveways  *  fencing  *  hedgecutting  
 

Clive Smart  
 

Fully insured  

Tel/Fax: 01789 459164   Mobile: 07973 850502  

Email: clive.smartscape@gmail.com 

SMARTSCAPE 
HARD LANDSCAPING 

 

          Kits  

                         Parties    

                Commissions  

                Courses 
 

New:  Party Boxes - All you need to host your own 

mosaic party in a box. 
 

All enquiries to lucy@lucycookemosaics.co.uk or 

07875 226208. 
 

Visit my Lucy Cooke Mosaic face book page to view 

images of my work. 
 

www.lucycookemosaics.co.uk 


